



Campus Police Committee

Minutes

MEETING TYPE:

X

Staff**Product/Project****Special****Date: November 17, 2021****Starting Time: 1:30 p.m.****Ending Time: 2:09 p.m.****Place: Teams**

Chairperson: Thomas Daily

Present:	Advisor:	Chief Chris Moore
	Police Designee:	Sgt. Mark Lynch
	Faculty Representative:	Lisa Casas
	Classified Unit Employee/DRC:	Brad Tenney
	Public Safety/Fire:	William "Skip" Clark
	Public Safety/Fire:	Wayne Hooper
	Faculty Representative:	GI Wilson
	Classified Unit Employee:	Thomas Daily
	Faculty Representative:	Jim Gilardi
	Associate Student Gov't:	Viviana Sanchez Rojas
	CAST:	Jill D'Errico
Not Present:	Faculty Representative:	Craig Chamberlin

RECORDER: Shellsea Divine/Candy Santos

I. CALL TO ORDER/INTRODUCTION

Chairperson, Thomas Daily opens and will be facilitating the meeting.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S)- OLD BUSINESS

1. Chief Moore does not have an update on the college phone menu. Will be checking in with Nieves for an update.
2. Chief Moore discusses the approval of the board on digital parking to work with new vendor Phoenix Group. Permit sales by early January 2022.
3. Chief Moore discusses that 2 officer positions have been approved and continues to work on a third position. Recruiting will start soon.

4. Chief Moore has requested safety equipment through HEERF to have at all centers (ballistic shields) and some vehicles.
5. Chief Moore does not have an update of the Escondido campus fence.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S) - NEW BUSINESS

1. BRAD TENNEY: Asked what the current perspective of the department is regarding some committees on campus wanting aggressive enforcement of mask and vaccine proof.
2. CHIEF MOORE: Department has had small number of calls regarding students/staff not wearing masks or not being tested. Students have been compliant during school hours. Staff have been advised to get tested weekly.
3. THOMAS DAILY: Keeping track of who's vaccinated and/or who's been tested is not fully working, broken system. Staff and students' compliance on wearing masks and social distancing.
4. LISA CASAS: Supportive on getting more officers hired. Advocates to have an officer sent to the Escondido Campus and be posted to that campus only and to assist when gates are not open. To avoid children getting dropped off when the school's parking gate is closed. Contacted dispatch to advise about gate locked and homeless people in the parking lot.
5. WAYNE HOOPER: Welcomes ASG representative.
6. THOMAS DAILY: Emphasize on a question about the DEI training Chief Moore assisted.
7. CHIEF MOORE: District attorney sponsored the De-escalation training, all officers participated. Trained officers to avoid going to places to make people more upset. Evolution in the county and across the country that one can't get sued for the incident that did not occur. This is for non-crime calls. Officers go through 24 hours of training every two years. Currently working on getting more firearm training compliance.
8. LISA CASAS: Anything on partnership with EPD homeless outreach?
9. CHIEF MOORE: Yes, requested information on the issues occurring on the weekends and how they can resolve the issue. Has not heard back from them. Hoping the fence will eliminate homeless staying on campus. Cameras are being monitored over the weekends. Officers working overtime during the break and will monitor the campus.
10. LISA CASAS: Concern when homeless are involved on campus when children are present.
11. WAYNE HOOPER: Asks confirmation of when the next meeting will be.
12. CHIEF MOORE: Mentioned that the December will not occur unless it is needed.
13. THOMAS DAILY: Agrees. Suggests having an email meeting if something does come up. Everyone agrees.
14. CHIEF MOORE: Asks Sgt. Lynch if EPD has reached out to him.
15. SGT. MARK LYNCH: Reports that they have gone to campus but have not reported any interactions.
16. LISAS CASAS: Mentioned that locals (not employees) know the code on the locks of the parking gates. Suggests for the code to be change.
17. SGT. MARK LYNCH: Advises that the code has been change and now is a key lock.

18. CHIEF MOORE: Connected with the SM Sheriffs' Captain and was able to reassure that if needed, the Sherriff's will be responsive to any assistance requested.
19. THOMAS DAILY: Asks if anyone else would like to be the chairperson of the committee.
20. CHIEF MOORE: Suggested that maybe by March 2022 have a hybrid meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 2:09 pm.

NEXT MEETING:

February 16, 2022

1:30-3:00 PM/Teams